For Supervisor Meeting of 8/20/2024

General Public Comment-Kalasky

## **Planning and Development of Extortion and Corruption Department**

I am being billed \$546.54 10 Years 1 month & 12 days later by the Department of Planning and Development. My account was officially closed in 2021.

Let me tell you what happen in June of 2014, after working on our remodel plan for 6 months with the department of Planning and Development of Extortion and Corruption.

We enter the Review board with my architect tell me that we can have the complete remodel of our house finished by October. We were prepared to present planning exactly as requested by Alex Pujo & company during the previous meeting.

On June 6, 2014 were **not allowed to present our project** and we **were not permitted or allowed to speak**. It was a complete setup. They had Almy talking to Valerie, so she would not interfere with the proceedings. They had Dylan jump up and shout side-loading every time my architect tried to say something. Then Alex Pujo ordered us out of the meeting. What a despicable situation!! We could go to our Corrupt Supervisor Janet Wolf and complain.

I just wanted to scream my head OFF!!

My architect said come on Ed, let's go. Like a complete idiot I left with him. Every day of my life I have to live with this!! I'm still living with this and now 10 years later I'm getting a bill for \$546.54.

So, we appealed the ruling within the require 10 days. The gal at the desk said you know that no one appeals the ruling.

Of course, I had requested to speak to our corrupt Supervisor Janet Wolf, the one I had voted for. Again and again, finally in December just before our appeal was to take place, she let me visit. That's what it was a visit. She was not interested in hearing anything from me.

At the hearing with Janet Wolf as Chairperson, I thought my architect and I each got 10 minutes to talk. After my architect gave his talked. I was told that's it your done. Then relenting, she said you have 2 minutes.

Finally Janet Wolf retired in 2019 and Supervisor **Greg Hart** passed our **2014 project with NO changes** on **October 18, 2019**. However, It became too expensive almost doubling the cost to implement the remodel job 6 years later. It was scheduled for completion in October of 2014.

There was a meeting in 2018 where my architect had apparently made an agreement with Alex Pujo that we would agree to everything he said plus make a payment of \$1000 under the table. I fired my architect at the end of that meeting. It was obvious that something was up, that I was not a party too.

Recently, the department of Planning and Development of Extortion and Corruption cancelled the bill.

Ed Kalasky Ph 805-964-3070 Landline Ph 805-220-0349 Cell

My neighbor after 6 ½ years got his approval. I think it took 10 years to just complete.

## **Credits to Some of the Supervisors**

**Supervisor Greg Hart** comes in first place by far. He is simply great and unbelievably good. We need people like Greg Hart.

**Supervisor Joan Hartmann** comes in very close to first place, as a shining light of glory in a Jungle of darkness. One cannot give enough praise to her. She attempted to get our project pasted by sneaking it pass Supervisor Janet Wolf. It failed, but it was a valiant attempt to do right and good.

Our previous **Supervisor Peter Adam**, who recognized from an <u>architectural drawing</u> that our Second Story was not located solely over the garage. To my astonishment it took him less than 2 Seconds to recognize that fact.

To **Supervisor Das Williams**, who could not understand why Janet Wolf would reject our project. It was simple Das I believe she was collecting money on various transactions. One neighbor got his entire project approved in 2 weeks, but he paid a lot.

To **Supervisor Steve Lavagnino**, who I first met in the parking lot. He showed concern for my predicament of being "kicked out" of the Planning Review without being able to show our project or say a single Word-Not a Single Word. He did nothing in the 5 ½ years that followed even when he was chairman.

**Supervisor Joan Hartmann** comes in first place by far, as a shining light of glory in a Jungle of darkness. One cannot give enough praise to her. She attempted to get our project pasted by sneaking it pass Supervisor Janet Wolf. It failed, but it was a valiant attempt to do right and good.

Our previous **Supervisor Peter Adam**, who recognized from an **architectural drawing** that our Second Story was not located solely over the garage. To my astonishment it took him less than 2 Seconds to recognize that fact.

To **Supervisor Das Williams**, who could not understand why Janet Wolf would reject our project. It was simple Das I believe she was collecting money on various transactions. One neighbor got his entire project approved in 2 weeks, but he paid a lot.

To **Supervisor Steve Lavagnino**, who I first met in the parking lot. He showed concern for my predicament of being "kicked out" of the Planning Review without being able to show our project or say a single Word-Not a Single Word. He did nothing in the 5 ½ years that followed even when he was chairman.